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80 Sheppard Avenue East, Toronto, Ontario M2N 6E8    Tel. (416)222-8282 

 

June 28, 2018 
 

St Michael's Choir School 

67 Bond Street  

Toronto ON  

M5B 1X2 
 

Attention: Linton Soares, Principal  
 

Re: St. Michael Choir Catholic School Replacement School 

Status of the Capital Project for June 2018 
 

The Board’s Capital Development Department is beginning to work on the development of a new St. Michael 

Choir School. The status of the project is as follows:  
 

 On March 13, 2018, the Ministry of Education approved funding for a new 300 pupil place boys’ school 

and Choral Institute for Music for grades 3 to 12; 

 On June 20, the Program Working Group, consisting of the Senior coordinator of Capital Development, 

the school superintendent, school principal, the director of the choral institute, as well as representatives 

from the Archdiocese of Toronto (RCEC) met to review the program requirements for the school 

required to include in the request for proposals (RFP) for an architect; approval of the program by the 

Ministry of Education is also required before the architect is hired; 

 Over the summer, a Request for Qualifications will be issued to in order to establish a prequalified short 

list of architects, who will be invited to respond to an  RFP to provide architectural services for the new 

school; 

 A Local Design Committee (LDC), comprising the school principal, parent and teacher representatives, 

the area superintendent, the choral director, the parish priest, the Archdiocese and the local trustee, will 

take place following development of preliminary design options by the architect.  The school design 

process includes parent and school community meetings where there will be ample opportunity to 

discuss proposals, provide ideas, input and feedback as the design is being developed; 

 Planning and development of a school, especially a unique project like the Choir School, can take a long 

time; the preliminary schedule indicates anticipated occupancy for September 2023. Staff will monitor 

the schedule and provide regular updates on the progress of the project. 

Please share this information with your school community. For updated information on the project, please 

also advise parents to check the Board website at: 
 

https://www.tcdsb.org/schools/stmichaelchoir/new-school-construction/Pages/Default.aspx 

 

Yours truly, 

 
 

Milka Zlomislic, B.E.S., B.Arch, OAA, LEED AP 

(Acting) Senior Coordinator of Capital Development 
 

Copy: Tim Robins, Acting Associate Director, Facilities and Stewardship K. Elgharbawy, Sr. Coordinator, Maintenance & Energy 

 D. Friesen, Acting Executive Superintendent of Facilities Services A. Rashid, Senior Coordinator, Operations 

 B. Leporati, Senior Manager, Planning and Admissions M. Iafrate, Sr. Coordinator, Renewal 

 E. Szekeres Milne, Communications M. Rodrigues-Wright, Sr. Manager, Child Care Services 

 A. Winterhoff, Communications C. Johnston, Officer, Trustee Services 

 J. Yan, Sr. Coordinator, Communications J. Davis, Trustee Ward 9 

 C. Marchetti, Coordinator, Early Years J. Shanahan, Superintendent of Education, Area 6 

 K. Malcolm, Superintendent, Early Years S. Sederavicius, Project Supervisor 

 D. Finnegan, Director of Properties (RCEC) J. Milway, Chancellor of Temporal Affairs (RCEC) 

 S. Handrigan, Director of the Choral Institute  
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